
  

 

 

 

Welcome to issue #20!  We hope 

you are enjoying and finding value in 

the monthly newsletter.  

E-BILLING 

A BIG thank you to everyone who has 

signed up to e-billing.  As of the 

January utility bills we have 31.6% 

(149 out of 471) of our properties on e-

billing!  This is a mailing cost savings 

of $137.08 per month. 

Of course, we want to transition as 

many residents as possible whom are 

interested to e-billing.  If you would 

like to receive your utility bills via 

email simply send us an email to 

info@carnduff.ca.  We will be sure to 

get you signed up!! 

SCOOP THE POOP 

We would like to ask all pet owners to 

please be responsible pet 

owners.   Please pick up 

the unpleasant 

“leavings” of 

our pleasant 

friends.  If all pet owners “scoop the 

poop” this will help to ensure clean and 

healthy spaces to walk and for our 

children to play!   

PARKING 

Just a friendly reminder to our residents 

to ensure when you are visiting town 

facilities including recreation facilities 

to be sure to park in appropriate 

parking 

spaces.  Please 

DO NOT park 

or drive 

through 

private 

property when accessing or attending 

events or facilities in the community! 

 

 

 

CONSTRUCTION 

UPDATES 

The Town of Carnduff has a 

number of projects 

currently on the go and we 

wish to update our residents on 

them! 

Lagoon Project 

The installation of the new force main 

is near completion.  We are in the 

process of completing some geo-

technical work which is required for a 

permit from CP Rail in order to place 

the force main under the rail line.  This 

is the only remaining portion of the 

force main left to complete. 

The two new pumping stations are near 

completion and will be brought online 

once the force main is complete. 

The pilot project for the new bio filters 

at the water plant is complete.  We are 

currently working to finish the design 

for the installation of the bio-filter 

system in the building. 

This project has been budgeted at $8.52 

million.  Under the NBCF (New 

Building Canada Fund) this project has 

been funded by 1/3 of each the Town, 

Province of Saskatchewan and Federal 

Government. 

2nd Water Main Installation 

The Town has received approval under 

the Federal Gas Tax Fund to complete 

the addition of a second water main  

from Spencer Street under Highway 18,  

connecting at 3rd Street West.  This will 

provide for a second main line to feed 

the main portion of the community.   

There is geotechnical work being 

completed in order to apply to CP Rail 

for a permit to construct under the rail 

line.  Permits from Department of 

Highways will also need to be applied 

for. 

 

 

 

REC REPORT 

The Curling Club were the lucky 

winners of a $2000 cash prize 

sponsored by Affinity Credit Union.  

They submitted a fantastic video to 

Curl Sask on “What Curling Means to 

Us” and won first place.  The video can 

be found on the Carnduff Curling Club 

Facebook page.  Our 

lottery draw will take 

place on March 15-

2021, contact Jodie or 

any board member if 

you are interested in 

purchasing a ticket.  

Carnduff Minor Sports and The Figure 

Skating Club are still using as much ice 

time as they can.  We will be shutting 

the ice plant down on March 15th this 

year.  Fingers crossed we are back in 

October in a more typical capacity.  We 

have had fantastic support for our take-

out nights, thanks to all who ordered! 

The ball diamonds 

have set they Annual 

General meeting for 

April 13-2021.  More 

details will be posted 

closer to the date if it will be in person 

or via zoom.   

Carnduff Minor Sports ball registration 

is open online now.  Check out their 

website at 

www.carnduffminorsports.com or their 

Facebook page for more information. 

The forecast 

looks great 

after that 

nasty cold 

snap to get 

outside and 

enjoy the 

nicer temps.  Be active and stay well! 

The Scoop 
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Carnduff Lions 

January Lottery Winners 

   Trevor Griffin 

     Curtis Ball 

Gaylene Jensen 

  Hayley Huish 

TOWN OF CARNDUFF EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY 
 

Seasonal Public Works Labourers (2 Positions) 

The Town of Carnduff is seeking two candidates to fill two seasonal labourer positions.  

These positions will consist of 40 hours of work per week.  One position will begin the start 

of May 2021 through the end of September 2021.  The second position will start the 

beginning of May 2021 and finish the end of August 2021.  Duties to include: mowing, 

beautification and general public works tasks. 

 

The successful applicant must possess the following:  

• Valid driver’s license equivalent to Saskatchewan Class 5 

• Ability to work in a team environment 

• Be self-motivated, punctual and energetic 

• Rate of pay is dependent on experience 

 

Interested persons are asked to submit an application including a resume to the Town of 

Carnduff Office.  General applications received at the office prior to advertisement of these 

positions will not be considered and must be resubmitted.    References may be requested.  

Only those short-listed will be contacted.   
  

Application deadline for the position is 4:00 p.m. on Friday, April 2nd. 
 

Applications can be sent to: 

Town of Carnduff 

PO Box 100 

Carnduff, SK 

S0C 0S0 

Or by email to: info@carnduff.ca 

 

      Carnduff Community Theatre 
                 Upcoming Movies 

March 5th to 7th Rated G 
     Tom & Jerry  

March 12th to 14th  Rated PG14A 

     Land 

March 19th to 21st  Rated PG 
     The King’s Man  

March 26th to 28th Rated G 

     Raya and the Last Dragon 

Showtimes: 
Friday & Saturday 8:00; 
Sunday 7:00 

**Movies are subject to 
change without notice!** 

   

  CARNDUFF LEGION 

Lounge is open Tuesday to 

Saturday at 4 p.m. 

Board Meetings are the 3rd 

Tuesday of the month! 

St. Andrew’s UCW Carnduff 

St. Patrick’s Day Luncheon 

Stew, Biscuit & Dessert Takeout 

March 17
th

 

11:30 till 1:00 

Cost: $10.00 

Pre-order only by calling Bev at 

306-482-5243 or 306-482-8759 

Order by March 14
th

; Pick up at the 

CE Building South Door 

E-transfer may be made to 

ucwcarnduff@gmail.com 

Exact cash or cheque accepted 

 

Emergency Notification System 

We would like to remind residents of the 

Everbridge Emergency Notification 

System that the town and R.M. use to 

notify residents of emergencies or 

restrictions that may affect them.  It is 

important we maintain current contact 

information for our residents in this 

system.  If you do not currently receive 

notifications or would like to confirm your 

current information is on file, please 

contact our office at 306-482-3300. 

                          True Grit 

                        May 7th – 9th 

Stay Tuned 

For More Information 

Carnduff Library Program & 

Events Calendar 

Tuesday, March 2nd 

Colouring Contest Pick-up at 3:15 p.m. 

Thursday, March 11st 

Craft Corner Pick-up at 3:15 p.m. 

Includes supplies and instructions for 

making craft.  For ages 5-12. 

Monday, March 15th  

Adult Pick-up Kits of your own rub for 

meats Cost is $1.  Kits available all 

week. 

Thursday March 25th  

Craft Corner Pick-up at 3:15 p.m. 

Includes supplies and instructions for 

making craft.  For ages 5-12. 

Hour Changes: 

March 19th – No School - Library 

Closed 

March 22nd – No School – Library Open 

3-6 p.m. only 

Lego Club – is still on hold due to 

COVID, however, why not book a date 

at the library and have a family fun 

event.  One family per day! 

 March Curbside 
   Recycle Days 

March 11th & March 25th 
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